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+0.03 mi CL3 TH-49 remeasured to include entire loop
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Mileage Certificate Changes 2025
SHELDON
(CTUA:0614-0)

(CERTCODE:0614-0)

Map Locator

+0.03 mi CL3 TH-49 (Cedar Dr)
remeasured to include entire loop
(CL2 from 0.24 to 0.27 mi)
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Alley, Kerry

From: Sheldon Town Clerk <tc@sheldonvt.com>
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2025 1:47 PM
To: Alley, Kerry
Subject: RE: Adding a mileage change to Sheldon's 2025 Mileage Certificate
Attachments: SKM_C300i25013113240.pdf

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the 
sender. 
Kerry, attached are the minutes in draft form. 
 
Kim 
 

From: Alley, Kerry <Kerry.Alley@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2025 1:01 PM 
To: Sheldon Town Clerk <tc@sheldonvt.com> 
Subject: RE: Adding a mileage change to Sheldon's 2025 Mileage Certificate 
 

I forgot to paste the image mentioned in the previous email…  
 
The image below shows our map data along with imagery from 1990 because TH-49 was submitted to us 

on the 1990 Mileage Certificate.  
 

 You don't often get email from kerry.alley@vermont.gov. Learn why this is important   
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Kerry 
 
From: Alley, Kerry  
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2025 12:58 PM 
To: Sheldon Town Clerk <tc@sheldonvt.com> 
Subject: Adding a mileage change to Sheldon's 2025 Mileage Certificate 
 
Good afternoon Kim, 
 
Thank you for agreeing to help get the following mileage change processed on this year’s Mileage 
Certificate! 
 
Explanation of the change: 
 
Tyler Hermanson from E911 recently let us know that part of the loop at the end of Cedar Dr (TH-49) was 
not included in either the VTrans or E911 data. The image below shows our map data along with imagery 
from 1990, because TH-49 was submitted to us on the 1990 Mileage Certificate (see 1990_C.pdf, 
attached). The Warranty Deed on p 4 of that pdf indicates that TH-49 includes the cul-de-sac.   
 
For some reason, TH-49 was assigned 0.01 mi when added to our records in 1990, but the road was 
remeasured later that year and a remeasurement of TH-49 was processed with the 1991 Mileage 
Certificate, increasing the total mileage of TH-49 to 0.24 mi (see 1991_C.pdf, attached).   
 
Looking at the field inventory notes from 1990 (see Sheldon_TH49_FieldInventory_1990.pdf, attached), it 
seems that the measure of 0.24 mi written in the notes did not include the cul-de-sac (or at least not all 
of it). The actual length of TH-49 including the entire cul-de-sac is, according to our mapping software, 
0.27 mi when rounded to the nearest 0.01 mi. Therefore it would be appropriate to update VTrans records 
to reflect the full length of TH-49. 
 
Option to process the change on this year’s Mileage Certificate: 
 
The simplest way to accomplish this would be for me to add (with the Sheldon Selectboard’s permission) 
the following change to Sheldon’s 2025 Mileage Certificate: 
          +0.03 mi CL3 TH-49 (Cedar Dr) remeasured to include entire cul-de-sac 
 
If the Selectboard is ok with me adding the change onto the 2025 Mileage Certificate, all they need to do 
is indicate as much during a selectboard meeting and to send me the minutes which I would attach to 
the adjusted mileage certificate. I would also attach copies of our email correspondence clarifying what 
has been done, and make an initialed note regarding this directly on the certificate.  
 
Thank you, Kim, for helping us expedite another last-minute mileage change! At least this one mostly 
compensates for last year’s change.  
 
If anyone has any questions about this, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me! 
 
Kerry 
 
_________________________________________________ 
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Policy, Planning & Research Bureau – Mapping Section 
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division 
Vermont Agency of Transportation 
219 North Main Street | Barre, VT 05641 
802-917-2621 (cell) | Kerry.Alley@vermont.gov 
hĴp://vtrans.vermont.gov/planning/maps 
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